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Water...Water…Water…Unseen 
drought and water scarcity in the last 
125 years in India! Cauvery Delta has 
become a cursed area of dry land..
sudden death and suicides of farmers…
families in tears and frustration…
farmers threatened by loan-givers, 
pushed to shame and disgrace…
Insensitive rulers who are prepared to 
sell water-resources to multinational 
companies depriving the native poor 
of their right to have access to water… 
still pathetic the Church, the Body 
of Christ, especially the Urban and 
institution-filled Church considers this 
problem as the problem not pertaining 
to it…No water…thirst, thirst…
everywhere. Land is thirsty, animals 
domestic and wild are thirsty... and this 
Good Friday, the Church once again 
preaches on the last words of Jesus on 
the cross, ‘I THIRST.’ 
It is very simple to give a spiritual 
explanation for the words of Jesus, I 
Thirst. His thirst was for the Kingdom 
which would imply a community built 
on brotherhood, fellowship and unity. 
Sensitivity is the basic aptitude lying 
below these humanitarian values. 
Is it possible for us to celebrate the 
Paschal Mystery of Jesus while a 
part of this mystical body is moving 

towards abandonment, alienation 
and death? Jesus could rise again and 
resurrection was possible for Him, as 
He was able to relive the abandonment 
of the poor Israelite, “Why did you 
abandon me?” Identification with 
the poor, reliving the miseries of the 
miserable, undergoing the atrocities of 
the unjust along with those who were 
persecuted for the sake of justice...
were the unmistaken means of His 
exaltation….He could be exalted to the 
right hand of the Father only because 
he was at the right and left of other 
crucified men! The piercing of His side 
with the flow of water and blood was 
the last means of satisfying His thirst 
for God’s kingdom here on earth.
During Lent, during Holy Week, and 
especially on Good Friday, are we going 
to thirst ... thirst for identification with 
those who are thirsty, literally begging 
for sustenance, food, water …to live a 
few more years on this earth. Can we 
be satisfied with the streams of water 
gushing from His side while we are 
not prepared to spare our fellow-men, 
the members of the mystical body 
of Christ, to quench their thirst? It is 
time for us to think what we must do 
collectively and individually for these 
thirsty parts of humankind if only we 
would celebrate the joy of the gushing 
waters…the Resurrection! 

Fr. Soosai Rathinam
April Calendar of Fr. 
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Soosai's niece
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Provincial

Blessed Clare Bosatta was beatified by St. John Paul II 
on April 21, 1991. On April 20th we celebrate her feast 
day. Twenty-six years ago we were delightedly surprised 
by the Holy Father’s decision to beatify our Sister Clare. 
In expectation of the celebration of the event we lived 
intensely a period of great enthusiasm in order to acquire 
a deeper knowledge of our Sister’s holiness and, as from 
the day of her beatification, we have certainly experienced 
her protection as well as her encouragement to deepen our 
knowledge of her message and to imitate her 
example. 
As the years have passed, she has 
become ever more familiar to us 
and has enabled us to better 
understand the holiness and 
spirituality of St. Louis 
Guanella. Indeed, we might 
say that her beatification 
gave a further impetus 
to promoting our 
Founder’s canonization. 
There is no doubt 
that Blessed Clare 
contributed with her 
prayers from heaven 
to ensure that Fr. 
Guanella was declared 
a Saint. We know that 
Blessed Clare had a 
crucial influence on 
the Founder’s journey 
to sainthood. Still today, 
those who kneel before 
their urns at the Shrine of 
the Sacred Heart in Como 
cannot but receive that 
holy incentive to integrate 
hard-working charity with the 
contemplation of the sources 
from which the grace of our 
activity comes. May the memory of 
Sr. Clare’s beatification revive in all of us 
gratitude to the Lord for our holy origins. 
Faithfulness to living their spirit and putting it into 
practice will increase our faith and love. 

Walking towards holiness together, as Fr. Guanella, Sr. 
Clare and all the good people of God did will reinforce 
communion and collaboration among the people of God. 
We also want to renew our commitment of spreading the 
devotion to Blessed Clare and to ask our Blessed for her 
intercession so that her holiness may be proposed to the 
entire Christian world with her canonization. St. Louis 
Guanella loved Sr. Clare. In the beginning he was puzzled 
by Sr. Clare’s religious life style. He had an inspiration that 

Sr. Clare was a mystic. Fr. Guanella was moved to 
intensely study the works of St. Theresa of 

Avila. From then on, he understood that 
Sr. Clare was a saint and a mystic. She 

was the “little flower” of Guanellian 
spirituality.

Fr. Guanella wrote a biography 
of Blessed Clare. It is available 

at the St Louis Center upon 
request.
Prayer for the Intercession 
of Blessed Clare Bosatta
O Jesus, Savior of the lowly, 
who made Blessed Clare 
Bosatta shine through 
the spirit of sacrifice, by 
rendering her an untiring 
apostle of Your Gospel 
among the poor; teach 
us her total abandonment 
in Divine Providence, her 
love of prayer, her patience 

in suffering, and her spirit 
of dedication to the most 

needy. Grant us, through 
her intercession, the grace ... 

that we ask you for trustingly 
through Christ our Lord. Amen!

Our Father ... Hail Mary ... Glory 
Be ... Blessed Clare, intercede for us!

Blessed Clare Bosatta, DSMP
By Fr. Joseph Rinaldo, SdC
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‘Way of the Cross’

KUMBAKONAM - "Lent is a time to experience God’s 
Mercy and a time to extend God’s Mercy to others," said 
Pope Francis. During the Lenten season, the Stations 
of the Cross were animated in substations of Guanella 
Nagar Parish: Thirupurampiam, Swamimalai, Asoor, 
Jabamalipuram Chinnamalkallari and Perumpandi. The 
Precious Blood Fathers were invited to participate in 
this Holy event. Holy Mass was celebrated after Stations. 
The people were taken up by the inspiring thoughts, 
"This is a season of grace all over the world and Lent is a 
time to renew our relationship with God and neighbor". 
Fr. A. John Bosco, the parish priest, thanked him and 
urged the people to make a good confession during 
Lent. The liturgy was animated by Fr. Vincent, Bro. 
Kalaikovan, Srs. Christy and Julie. Parish groups such 
as Legion of Mary, Guanellian Lay Movement, Parish 
Council Members, and the parishioners also attended. 
Tea and snacks were served.

Charity Honored 
CUDDALORE - St. Louis Guanella beautifully stated 
that “Charity will save the World”. Being inspired by the 
Guanellian works of charity, Ms. Anita joined GLM to 
involve herself in the ministry of mercy through her little 
ways. Gradually then she became a regular volunteer 
for the Guanellian Apostolate in the area. In particular 
she is a regular volunteer at Don Guanella Open House 
Ministry or Mercy-Ministry to homeless wanderers in 
Cuddalore every 
Sunday. Noticing 
her heart for 
the neglected, 
her love for the 
abandoned and 
her significant 
service to the 
poor and needy 
“The Pen Queen 

Organization” run by Suriyan FM Radio Group chose 
and awarded her as "Woman of the Year for Social 
Service" in Cuddalore. While being honored she happily 
expressed her joy of being a member of the Guanellian 
family and mission. She thanked all Guanellians for 
their charitable guidance in her life.

Grow Healthy and Stay Healthy
CHENNAI - Sound activity leads to sound living. The 
world is too busy, people keep themselves busy to the 
extent of losing their health. As a part of the academic 
plan at Don Guanella Evening School they held the 
annual sports meet for evening school children. There 
were different events like drawing, singing, story writing 
and many outdoor games. The event, which brought the 
spirit of happiness and togetherness, ended by awarding 
prizes. The children were very happy to express their 
thanks to the DGMS community brothers for their help 
and support.

Passion Play 
CUDDALORE - The young scholastics from St. 
Joseph’s Minor Seminary have meticulously produced 
a light and sound program entitled, ‘Passion of Christ’. 
Their dedication to the performance was an awesome 
evangelizing task. After their long spiritual and manual 
preparation, they were amply graced by the Holy Spirit 
to bring forth the true sentiments of Calvary. The 
audience was very moved and sensitized. 

India
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India
Educational Excursion

CUDDALORE - The students of St. Joseph’s Evening 
School went on a day long picnic and excursion to 
Pondicherry. This educational picnic equipped the 
children with knowledge on different educational 
dimensions. It helped them discover ways to develop 

their fraternity, friendship and more over to relax and 
refresh themselves from crushing works from school, 
tasks of tuition, and other miscellaneous obligations. 
Thanks to ASCI group for their care and concern for 
these poor faces of Jesus. 

Seminary Day 
CUDDALORE - The Guanellians of St. Joseph’s 
Seminary were indeed happy to celebrate ‘Seminary Day’ 
on the solemnity of St. Joseph, March 19th. The Festal 
Celebration commenced with the Ex-Seminarians 
Meet animated for all those who discontinued 
their formation as Guanellian religious.  Next was 
the St. Guanella Super Singer Competition for all 
children and youth of the area. In the evening a 
Procession of St. Joseph, our patron, led to the 
Solemn Holy Eucharist, which was presided by 
Fr. Visuwasam, Superior. All the parishioners, 
religious friends from neighboring communities 
and parishes, benefactors, GLM members, and all 
our beneficiaries doubled our joy by their gracious 
presence.

Amazing Journey in India  
CHENNAI - The Divine Providence Province in India 
had the joy and privilege to spend quality time with the 
members of ASCI, the charitable movement from Italy. 
The representatives were Mr. Eduardo and Ms. Maura. 
During their trip they visited all the mission stations of 
our Guanellian family in India. After the fraternal visit, 
they expressed their sentiments, 

"We actually see the inspired Guanellian charism, imitated 
love of Christ, witnessed Guanellian service amidst the 
poor and suffering of society such as abandoned children, 
orphans, disabled “good children”, and the elderly. The 
image of love and mercy that St. Guanella generated 
for the poor brethren is represented. In spite of extreme 
poverty the respect for human life is marvelous. The young 
Guanellian family in India including priests, sisters, 
brothers, seminarians, benefactors, beneficiaries and all 
the other Guanellian members, is really deep rooted in its 
faith, apostolate and evangelization in accordance with 
modernity." 
Having expressed this, they expressed gratitude for 
all the hospitality prepared by the province. They also 
assured their spiritual and manual assistance of any 
projects of charity to the poor. 

Martial Arts Tournament 
CHENNAI - DGSS children participated in LIMCA 

record attempt 
by doing martial 
arts for a set 
time with more 
than 1000 school 
children. Some 
of our children 

successfully 
participated in 
proving their 
talents. The officials 

appreciated our 
children for leading successful lives by developing their 
health and knowledge like Observation, Expectation, 
Awareness, and Presence of Mind, Creative Mind, 
Rhythm and Inner Feel. Our children received prizes 
and certificates in imaginary individual lesson and 
imaginary team lesson performance. They were also 
given participation certificates for LIMCA Book of 
Records.



5April 2017

Don Guanella Oratory  
CUDDALORE - Until there are no longer poor and 
neglected to be assisted there is no end to our Charity. In 
view of actualizing this holy statement of our Founder, 
the Cuddalore Guanellian community has happily 
started Guanella oratory for the poor slum children 
around the house. It was inaugurated on March 19th, 
the feast day of St. Joseph, who is also the foster father 
of all poor and abandoned children. The objective of 
the oratory is “Intelligence and Morality”. Around 40 

children were present at the inauguration. It was a 
blessed moment for all of us to sense the ministry 
of Jesus met through the footsteps of St. Louis 
Guanella and his servants. 

Recollection for Guanellian Cooperators
BANGALORE - One's soul is nourished through 
spiritual formation, serving the poor with love and 
compassion. A first recollection was organized for 
our Cooperators on 
March 11-12th, 
building the 
group spiritually 
and providing an 
opportunity for 
everyone to get to 
know one other. 
The event was led 
by Fr. Prakash and 
Fr. Adaikalam. Fr. 
Prakash led the group with the theme, “The Aimed & 
Expected Purpose of a Guanellian”. He emphasized that 
our Founder considered relationships very important 
and always respected the feeling which is “Love”. He 
took this from scripture, where he adored the love of 
Abba Father, and always loved everyone. Fr. Prakash 
took the parable from John 15:1-17 “The Vine and 
the Branches” and explained how we need to stay 
connected to God down to the roots, so that we will 
bear fruit. The Cooperators meditated on each verse 

in the Guanellian Way and reflected on how Father 
Guanella would have responded. Fr. Adaikalam then 
emphasized the formation to help each Cooperator see 
God in everything. The day concluded with a talk by 
Fr. Gnanaraj who spoke of the Paternity of God. As a 
Cooperator, the life of every individual must be based 
on spirituality and moral values.   

The Art of Good Communication
CUDDALORE - Skillful communication is a gift from 
God that graces the act of announcing His loving message 
effectively. To excel in the fluency of communication, 
the young scholastics from St. Joseph’s seminary created 
several programs for developing their oratory skills.  
This included competition on seminar presentation, 

extempore, Gospel 
sharing, essay 
writing and a mini-
parliament on 
current events. The 
seminarians were 
shuffled in different 
groups, and guided 
to demonstrate 
their talents.  In 
every case, the 

brothers provided stunning performances resulting in 
the audience being wonder struck. It was a beautiful 
moment of learning for all.

Mission Experience 
THALAVADI - Lent is a time when everyone 
makes an effort to grow in spirituality. This 
year, the Guanellian Lay Movement (GLM) 
and Guanellian Cooperators (GC) from 
Bangalore went on a mission experience 
to Thalavadi to serve intellectually and 
developmentally disabled patients (I/DD). 
It was a two day program aimed at Good 

Samaritan 
work. On 
the first 
day, the 

members 
received an 
orientation 

from Fr. 
Lawrence, 

the Director of the mission house. The members were 
amazed to learn how our Fathers, Brothers and helpers 
can take this mission forward with great compassion. 
We also learned that some patients were transformed 

India
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and returned home. Several homes catering to these 
patients chain them and at times treat them harshly. 
This was not the case here. Fr. Lawrence and Fr. Ligori 
told us we only give them love and dignity, and it is God 
who leads us all in what we do. This was a wonderful 
lesson learned as a Guanellian. We organized ourselves 
to get closer to these patients and share their stories. The 
members actively participated in the residents’ physical 
activity and we entertained them in the evening with 
music and dance. The following day the members cooked 
two sumptuous meals. The Community accommodated 
us with great care and we appreciate their hospitality.

Journey on the Mountain
THALAVADI - The point of Lent is to have a reoriented 
life towards God. This reorientation is more powerful 
when it is done with desert and wilderness. This is what 
the community experienced in the Lenten journey. 

The Nazareth 
Illam community 
joined the 
Lenten spiritual 
journey that was 
arranged by one 
of the parishes 
in the Thalavadi 
vicariate. Fr. 
Lawrence, Fr. 
Gabriel, Bro. 

Arun, Bro. Arul Claret OMI, staff and residents 
participated in the journey with full devotion. They 
climbed the mountain top which is about a 5 km journey, 
by reciting the rosary and praying the Way of the Cross. 
Other faithful from different parishes also took part in 
this Lenten journey. All classes of people prayed piously 
and walked through the jungle, thorn and bushes, 
showing a thirst for God and the unity of people. After 
climbing to the top of the hill, the gathering celebrated 
the sacrament of reconciliation and continued the Holy 
Eucharistic celebration that was a beautiful experience 
of God’s mercy and His presence. Afterwards the village 
people provided lunch to all the faithful. This Lenten 
journey helped them to experience the re-LENT-less 
love of God.

Healing the Inner Self
BANGALORE - We are products of our childhood 
experiences and knowledge, and any deep childhood 
negative experience affects our growth and everyday 
lifestyle. It is possible to be healed by means of 

psychological therapies. Six of the novices attended 
an eight-day 
Inner Healing 

session 
conducted 

by Sr. Mary 
Lyn, an 

experienced 
and renowned 
therapist. She 
instructed the novices about how negative, unpleasant 
experiences can bring psychic wounds to an individual. 
One’s personality, thinking pattern and character is 
formed by past experiences. She facilitated the novices to 
share their own stories confidently and dealt with them 
in a group. Everyone’s sharing brought understanding 
to the other with more love and clarity. Several exercises 
and workshops were held to deal with different issues 
experienced by individuals. This session created self-
awareness and self-confidence; along with a healing 
of hurts, forgiveness and a newness of self. Submitting 
oneself to God in prayer helped the novices to embrace 
their past with optimism and gratitude. The novices 
felt an ultimate change in their disposition towards 
their companions. There was also individual therapy 
conducted for those who were in need. The professional 
and affectionate personality of the therapist added color 
and vigor to the fruitfulness of the sessions. 

Youth as Missionaries of Mercy
CUDDALORE - Youth can provide us with an 

opportunity to grow as a person. It is a season of hope, 
enterprise and energy toward society as well as to an 
individual. The thirteen young Guanellians of Sahaya 
Matha parish, Samupillai Nagar, along with senior 
members visited the Global Institute for Mentally 
Challenged Children for a Lenten program on March 
12th. It was a wonderful experience for our group, and 
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provided them with a wake-up call. Various games 
warmed up the atmosphere; tea and snacks sweetened 
up the discounted; dance cheered up the discouraged, 
and storytelling caused the distressed to look-up. At 
the end, the team provided the teaching aids for the 
institute. The legion of Mary also visited the deaf and 
dumb school as their Lenten program for March 20th.

Parish Offers Day Care Center
CUDDALORE - Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish 
has a Day Care 
Center where 
six students 
gather daily 
for rehab. To 
enhance this 
ministry of 
love, many 
other groups 
join as one 
family with 
spiritual and 
material assistance. These groups include the Franciscan 
movement, the St. Vincent de Paul movement and 
Sahothara Vazhvu Sangam, who helps the mission with 
greater kindness and love. One example is their timely 
support for a student named Daniel, who was suffering 
from an accident. Their deeds of kindness, words of love 
and material help supported him in his suffering. The 
Center also acknowledged Rev. Fr. Visuwasam, SdC., 

for arranging the tailoring class for the students. As a 
part of their training, they sewed bags for the catechism 
children to carry their rosaries and prayer books.

Lenten Pilgrimage
CUDDALORE - God may not give us an easy journey 
to the Promised Land but he will give us a safe one. 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish arranged a Lenten 
pilgrimage on March 26th. Fourteen churches arranged 
to mediate on the way Jesus chose to redeem the 
universe. One hundred people gathered on two buses 
and traveled to three different dioceses. Special prayers 
were said for the Church, construction of a new church, 
our congregations, and the faithful. Reflections were 
made at each station to help the people understand that 
life passes by very quickly, and that they ought to think 
more of how to love than how to live.

India/Germany

German Generosity Supports the Poor
On March 15th during a meeting at the St.Trudpert Abbey in 
Münstertal, we celebrated the 80th birthday and 50 years of 
Religious Profession of the Pious Union Director, Sister Bernita 
A generous donation for our Good Samaritan Pharmacy has 
been transfered to Brother Mauro in Manila as a result. With 
these funds, he'll be able to purchase more life saving medicine. 
Just this week a young boy was successfully treated; thanks also 
to continous support of the Pious Union and two German 
doctors he survived the complicated operation. 
On March 16th we paid a visit to the bishop's office in Freiburg 
to hand over a formal request for financial sponsorship of the 
26 Indian and 4 Filppino Theology Students.
Gero Lombardo, German Guanellian Procure.
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Communio 2017
MANILA - The Carmelite missionaries hosted this 
year’s communion event  which was held March 8th at 

the Carmelite 
Missionaries 

Convent. 
Communio 

is celebrated 
every single 
year to foster 

camaraderie 
and tighten 
the bond 
between our 

neighboring religious congregations. The Daughters of 
St. Mary of Providence, Caritas Sisters of Jesus, Sisters of 
St. Dorothy and the Servants 
of Charity participated in the 
different activities. Everyone 
was prepared well for their 
presentations. Before the day 
ended, there was an exchange 
of names that had become 
their prayer partners until 
communion next year. A 
beautiful Mass presided by 
Fr. Charles was offered, con-
celebrated by Fr. Loyola, Fr. Battista and Fr. Charlton.

Guanellian Family Day
MANILA - On March 11th the priests, brothers and 

sisters of the 
Guanellian 

Family had 
family day 
in Noah’s 

Park, 
Montalban. 
All the 

brothers 
and sisters 
participated 

as soon as the games began. It was indeed a fine day for 
everyone, a day spent enjoying one another's company 
and rejuvenating relationships in the spirit of our 
founder St. Louis Guanella.

Renewed Commitments  
MANILA - Two Guanellian sisters, Sr. Mich and Sr. 
Tess, renewed their vows on March 19th during the 

Mass at Guanella 
Center. Holy Mass 
was presided by Fr. 
Dong Cerbito, and 
was concelebrated 
by Fr. Battista and 
Fr. Charlton. The 
good children, the 
whole seminary 
community and 
people living 

nearby were their witnesses. The two Sisters renewed 
their vows of poverty, chastity and obedience after three 

years. Sr. Nenita, local superior of the 
Daughters of Saint Mary of Providence, 
was the one who received their vows. 
Fr. Charlton preached the homily and 
afterward had special words urging the 
sisters to be faithful to their vows.

Philippines

f
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United States
St. Louis Center Hires COO

CHELSEA - Fr. Enzo Addari, SdC., Executive Director 
of SLC, has announced the hiring of a new Chief 
Operating Officer (COO), 
effective March 1, 2017. 
“Ms. Deana Fisher has been 
hired as our new COO to 
assist us in strengthening 
services to our residents 
as we continue to evolve 
into the 21st Century as an 
organization.” According 
to Fisher, the potential 
new growth of SLC is what 
attracted her to Chelsea. “This agency in not just in a 
growth mode, it’s in a let’s take some kind of steroid 
and explode all over the place mode. That’s what’s so 
interesting to me. That’s exciting. I’m getting in 
on the ground level where this agency can make 
its mark nationally or internationally. Who 
wouldn’t want to be a part of this?”
After obtaining her MSW, Fisher spent many 
years gathering vital experience through 
helping the poor in the City of Detroit. These 
experiences included working with teen parents, 
supervising foster care, handling adoptions and 
mentoring teen parents. “I intentionally worked 
with as many different types of populations as I 
could; including the autistic and I/DD populations. In 
each environment, I came into programs that needed 
to be modernized and brought up to standards. So 
watching those programs come together has really been 
fulfilling.” Fisher accepted the position at SLC because, 
“I knew the foundation here was a good foundation. 
The values were in the right place, and the things they 
were trying to do were headed in the right direction. 
I’m very excited to be here and I can’t wait to see where 
we’re going because it’s going to be a wild ride.” 

Developmental Disabilities Month
CHELSEA - Michigan Gov. Rick Snyder has declared 
the month of March as Developmental Disabilities 
Awareness Month in Michigan, and this is the 
30th Anniversary of this event. Governor Snyder’s 
proclamation states, “During this month, we join with 
the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services 
Developmental Disabilities Council to encourage all 
citizens to recognize Michigan’s advances concerning 
persons with disabilities, and also acknowledge that our 
work to ensure full inclusion, integrated employment 
and community-based settings are not yet done.”

“Fr. Guanella did not limit himself to merely assisting 
the poor. He sought them out. He felt convinced that 
‘we cannot stop as long as there are poor to be aided and 
needs for which to provide.’ With untiring commitment 
he went everywhere to make charity bloom and grow. His 
goal was to offer a dignified living condition, opening a 
way for the poor to develop personal potentials. In this 
way they could enjoy the gifts of life and faith in pursuit 
of the paths of human and Christian fulfillment.” (Basic 
Document pp. 44-45). Fr. Enzo Addari, SdC., Executive 
Director of SLC added, “We are grateful to the State 
of Michigan for the tremendous support we receive 
throughout the year, along with our educators and the 
many others who make the lives of our residents better 
each day.”
Students Grow Spiritually and Academically

E. PROVIDENCE - The children at Sacred Heart School 
participate in Stations of 
the Cross every Friday 
during Lent. Children from 
different grades read the 
Stations as 'Jesus and Simon' 
follow Fr. Silvio along the 
'Way of the Cross' in the 
Church. 
SHS students participated 
in the Rhode Island Science 
and Engineering Fair in 

March. Two students were in the Top Ten Best in Show. 
Sean Jacob Alcordo earned First Place in the Junior 
Division! SHS was very proud of their achievements!

Royal Treatment at the Palace
CHELSEA - The Pistons clawed their way back to a four 
point lead with two minutes left on the clock. However, 
twenty-four SLC residents saw the Pistons defeated 
in a nail-biter on a last 
second bucket for a 
tough 97-96 loss to the 
Miami Heat. Our biggest 
Pistons fans attended 
the game thanks to the 
generosity of our good 
friend George Blaha 
and the Detroit Pistons 
organization on March 
28th. Mr. Blaha is the 
play-by-play broadcast announcer for the Pistons, and is 
the celebrity chair of the annual Golf and Glory Outing 
at the end of June. After the game, Blaha, his wife Mary 
and broadcast partner Greg Kelser visited with our 
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Have questions or comments 
about this newsletter? Contact the 
Communications and Community 
Relations Office at: 
16195 Old US 12 
Chelsea, MI 48118 USA 

Telephone: 734-475-8430 

Email: news@servantsofcharity.org 
Website: www.servantsofcharity.org 

United States/Calendar

April Calendar of Events
1 Kumbakonam: Lenten Pilgrimage to Kalpet 

and Villianur 
2 Bangalore: Lenten Recollection for GLM
 Kumbakonam: Half Day Retreat for 

parishioners
6 Chelsea: Guanellian Cooperators Meeting - 

SLC
7 Legazpi: 12th Recognition Day
8 Chelsea: Vocational Retreat for Boys
 Grass Lake: Prayer and Pizza Girls' Group 
9 Palm Sunday
12 Grass Lake: Mother of Divine Providence Day- 

PUSJ
13 Holy Thursday
14 Good Friday
15 Holy Saturday
16 Easter Sunday - Resurrection of the Lord
11-12 Manila: Vocation Seminar
13-18 Bangalore: Healing the Inner Child Therapy for 

Novices - GPN
20 Anniversary of the Death of Blessed Clare 
21 Anniversary of the Beatification of Blessed 

Clare (1991)
23 Divine Mercy Sunday
 Bangalore: Guanellian Cooperators Meeting
24 Legazpi: Start of Summer Program
25 St. Mark
31 Legazpi: Down's Syndrome Awareness Day - 

Rotary Club of Legazpi City

Best Wishes and Prayers to: 
1 Fr. Fortunato Turati, Bro. Badugu Christuraj, 

Bro. Johnson, Bro. Anil Merugu: 
birthday; Fr. Piero Lippoli: ordination day

3 Fr. Jerin: birthday
6 Fr. Francis Assisi: birthday
8 Fr. Britto: birthday
13 Bro. Selvakani: birthday
15 Fr. Anandhan T.: birthday
16 Fr. Vincent: birthday
20 Fr. Joseph, Bro. Gabriel. Bro. S. Packiyaraj: 

birthday
21 Fr. Luigi De Giambattista, Fr. Silvio De Nard: 

ordination day
24 Fr. Antony Samy: birthday
27 Bro. Leobin Regith Kumar P., Nov. Roger 

Genovia: birthday
28 Bro. Kalai Kovan: birthday; Fr. Alfonso 

Crippa: ordination day

residents, signed autographs, posed for photographs 
and thanked everyone for coming to the game. We 
thank George Blaha and the Detroit Pistons for their 
kindness and generosity to our SLC Family. 

A Shrine Packed with Pilgrims
GRASS LAKE - The Feast of St. Joseph is a cause for 
celebration at the Pious Union/Shrine of St. Joseph. 

This year on March 18th 13 busses arrived filled with 
mostly Chaldean pilgrims to come to pray, meditate 
and celebrate Mass. A Chaldean priest also made 
the journey in order to celebrate Mass in Arabic 
in the middle of the day. There were also pilgrims 
visiting the Shrine on March 16th and 20th. Visitors 
were able to light candles and were given individual 
blessings.Special thanks to Robert and Amel Dallo, 
Guanellian Cooperators, who helped to organize the 
event with the Chaldean community in the Detroit 
area.


